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WHY YOU SHOULD HAVE A BUY -SELL AGREEMENT 
WITH YOUR BUSINESS PARTNERS

 As we have previously noted, if businesses are analogous to 
marriages, then the start-up of businesses begins with the 
ÒhoneymoonÓ stage in which the business partners believe that 
they have similar visions of the companyÕs rosy future. Things 
change. The list of Òthings that changeÓ is long including the 
death, retirement or disability of your business partner; you or 
your business partner wanting to sell your interest in the 
company; or one of you wanting to add another business 
partner.
 These situations can be much more orderly and much less 
stressful if, at the formation of your entity, your business 
attorney helps you draft Òbuy-sellÓ provisions into your 
shareholder agreement (for corporations) or operating 
agreement (for limited liability companies). With properly drawn 
buy-sell provisions, you can better ensure the continuing 
viability of your company and the ability to maintain control 
over who your fellow shareholders or members may be. 
 A buy-sell provision places restrictions upon the sale of 
either your stock (in a corporation) or your membership interest 
(in your limited liability company). LetÕs assume you have a 
limited liability company (ÒLLCÓ). Your business partner, a 50% 
member of your LLC wants to sell his interest in the company. 
If you have a buy-sell provision in your operating agreement, 
before he can sell his membership interest he must a) have a 
bona fide offer; and b) offer to sell to the LLC or to his fellow 
LLC members at the same price. 
 Few details are more important when forming your new 
company with business partners than buy-sell provisions.

HOAS, ADA, AND FHA: 
REGULATING “SERVICE OR 

ASSISTANCE ANIMALS ”
 Recent amendments to the 
Americans with Disabilities Act 
(the ÒADAÓ) regulations limit the 
definition of Òservice animalÓ to 
any dog that is individually 
trained to do work or perform 
tasks for the benefit of an 
individual with a disability.  On 
the other hand, the new 
definition is not applicable to 
the Fair Housing Act (the 
ÒFHAÓ). The FHA does not 
contain a specific definition of 
Òservice animal.Ó 
 In many, a homeowner will 
make a reasonable request to 
have the service animal and will 
p r o v i d e a p p r o p r i a t e 
documentation permitting the 
association to approve the 
request. However, difficulties 
arise when a homeowners 
association believes that a 
personÕs request is an attempt to 
get around the pet restrictions in 
the community. 
  For those requests that are 
difficult or cause concern to the 
association, the association 
should consult experienced 
Virginia homeowner association 
law firm immediately rather than 
risk any delays that may result in 
a Fair Housing complaint.

* Excerpted from our blog.
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Newsworthy
 For our HOA managers and local businesses that rely upon their 
business arrangements with homeowners associations, register for 
the Virginia Leadership Retreat, held July 29-31 at The 
Homestead. Both Susan Tarley and John Tarley are teaching 
breakout sessions, but better than that, enjoy all that The 
Homestead has to offer! Check out blog.tarleyrobinson.com for 
details.
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